COVID-19 Bulletin

ERHHC Update

March 23, 2020 VOL #4

Updates will be made through this bulletin as new information becomes available. **NOTE:** COVID-19 is the new name for the Coronavirus



We Need Your Help!!!

We are asking you to protect yourselves, your families and our community

Please stay home!

If you have a cough, runny nose, fever, stay home and monitor yourself.

Only come to the Espanola Hospital Emergency Department if you are experiencing moderate to severe symptoms such as shortness of breath or difficulty breathing.

If you are returning from travel, you **must** stay home for 14 days, even if you do not have symptoms of illness.

If you know somebody who is returning from travel please tell them to stay home.

Do not go out unless you have to.

If you have any questions around screening for COVID please call Public Health Sudbury & Districts at (705) 522-9200 (toll-free 1-866-522-9200) or Telehealth Ontario 1-866-797-0000

Do you have any of the following symptoms:

A new or worsening cough? Shortness of breath? New onset fever

Travel History- Have you Travelled?

Have you been in contact with anyone who

is confirmed or probable COVID 19 case?

(Probable means tested, but not confirmed)

Have you been outside of Canada in the last 14 days?



espanola regional hospital and health centre hôpital régional et centre de santé d'espanola

NO Visitors

Unless for compassionate reasons.

Please check with staff before coming to the hospital.

Specialist Clinics:

Dr. Hourtovenko, Dr. Vijay and Dr. Lionel Marks de Chabris, RAAM, Methadone Clinics will continue to run at this time.

You will be notified by the Clinic Scheduler or through our Communication Brief if there is a change in location of the clinic or if they will be cancelled.

All **Non-Urgent** Out Patient Services <u>Cancelled</u> for Physiotherapy, Laboratory and Diagnostic Imaging

Physiotherapy:

Only Urgent cases will be seen.

A member of the Physiotherapy Department will contact you if your appointment will need to be cancelled

Laboratory:

Time Sensitive Lab Testing and Urgent testing will be conducted by appointment only.

Please call the lab at 705-869-1420 extension 3059 if you require guidance to determine if your testing can be completed.

Diagnostic Imaging:

Urgent and Time Sensitive Testing will be completed. A member of the Diagnostic Imaging Staff will contact you if your appointment will need to be cancelled.

If you have any questions around screening for COVID please call Public Health Sudbury & Districts at (705) 522-9200 (toll-free 1-866-522-9200) or Telehealth Ontario 1-866-797-0000

Before coming to the hospital, please check our COVID-19 info page at www.erhhc.on.ca for ongoing updates, including visitor restrictions, closures and cancellations. This situation is changing rapidly. Please check back for updates regularly.